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Greeting from Dean of UGSVS 

 

If you have any questions of this news letter, please contact the office (058-293-2987). 

 

May 24(Fri)  The 2
nd

 board of representatives in Tokyo 

June 10(Mon) Deadline of submission for academic doctoral thesis 

June 14(Fri) The 3
rd

 board of representatives in Obihiro 

 The four-university presidents meeting 

 (Obihiro University of Agriculture and Veterinary Medicine)  

 

Timetable of events 

News of UGSVS Board of Representatives 

 

"Greeting from Senior Tutor" 

I was assigned to a senior tutor in April 2013 from National Veterinary Assay Laboratory, Ministry of 

Agriculture, Forestry and Fisheries. I make effort to appeal UGSVS research and education with the 4 

universities and the 4 collaborative institutes, so I would like to ask your support. 

 (ASAI, Tetsuo  Senior Tutor) 

  2013 The entrance ceremony 

The entrance ceremony of 2013(spring) was held jointly by 

UGSVS and UGSAS at the university auditorium on April 12, 

and the new 21 graduate students entered UGSVS. At the 

ceremony, Pres. MORI, Hideki encouraged them at his 

speech “It is very important for research to make continuous 

efforts”. After the ceremony, ceremonial photo was taken. 

Then there were the guidance for enrollment. 

 ceremonial photographs and got guidance. 

I have begun my 3
rd

 term serving as Dean of UGSVS from April 2013. There is an innovation in 

veterinary science education at undergraduates now, and graduate schools also face to change. The 

education in graduate schools has two roles. One is the support for international research, and the 

other is the place to make new leaders for future of science. For playing the two roles, I would like to ask 

you, all members of UGSVS to support them.               (ISHIGURO, Naotaka  Dean of UGSVS) 

Revise the discretionary budget by Dean of UGSVS  

The research support to graduate students has been  

contributed for 5 years and the collaborative research  

activities by faculty members have been taken for 3 years.  

Many students applied for the projects at the beginning  

and they had been worked as good projects. However,  

applicants decreased as shown on the right figure, and  

the use of support fee was delayed.  

Also, the external funded projects such as Program for  

Enhancing Systematic Education in Graduate Schools and  

Institutional program for Young Researcher Overseas Visits  

were finished at the end of March 2013. As the two projects 

are continued from the budget of UGSVS this year, we revise the projects from the discretionary 

budget by Dean of UGSVS and start to discuss to make change it with emphasis on the development 

of young researchers. The program for the development of young researchers and the program for 

young researcher overseas visits are taken by the discretionary budget by Dean of UGSVS. 

New Office staff  

Head Officer: Masamura, Takahiro 

Assistant Manager: KISHIO, Natsuko 

Chief: KAWAI, Yuko(Academic affair) 

Staff: HAYASHI, Nahomi(Accountant) 

 MAKINO, Takako(Academic Project) 

  OHARA, Terumi(Public relations) 

  


